This DM notes the reports in early February that Donald Trump is about to release a “peace plan” for Ukraine involving a ceasefire on the basis of accepting Russian sovereignty over the territory it has occupied – and the people living in it.

This came immediately after cancellation of the bulk of US foreign aid programmes, which will have devastating effects in Ukraine like many poor and war-torn countries.

Reporters Without Borders has categorised the situation in Russian-occupied eastern Ukraine as complete suppression of independent media and journalism. Human Rights Watch has repeatedly reported the broader situation of violent repression in the region.

This DM recognises the urgency of labour movement campaigning in support of the people of Ukraine, including journalists murdered, detained and targeted by the occupiers.

We must stand with the Ukrainian labour movement’s resistance to the Russian invasion and to the Ukrainian government’s neoliberal policies; most recently, a new draft Labour Code that would severely undermine the rights of workers and unions.

This DM calls on the NEC to renew and strengthen campaigning in support of the people of Ukraine, working with our sister and other trade unions there. This should include highlighting the situation facing journalists, while organising practical aid. We agree NUJ will affiliate to and work with the Ukraine Solidarity Campaign.
